

Joanna Tsonou

Our ref: 7744333 **Your ref: Date:** 8 August 2018

Dear Joanna Tsonou

Freedom of Information Act 2000

Thank you for your recent Freedom of Information request. You asked to be provided with the following information:

- 1) How many employees are working in the council? 2,062 employees
- 2) What is your annual IT budget? CIRCA. £11m operational
- 3) What is your annual Intranet budget?
 We use SharePoint on Line for the Intranet, this is funded as part of the Office365 solution, and Intranet costs are not separated out.
- 4) What is your current Intranet solution and how long has it been in use? SharePoint on Line 2 years
- 5) Do you use Open Source applications, such as Drupal or Wordpress? Yes
- 6) Who is responsible for managing your Intranet? Corporate Communications (Internal)
- 7) Who is responsible for the procurement of your Intranet? Corporate Information Technology / Procurement
- 8) Who is responsible for managing your IT Team? Ben Goward, CIO
- 9) Do you use any other SaaS (Software as a service) applications? Office 365
- 10) Who are your main software vendors?
 Microsoft, Adobe, Line of Business systems providers
- 11) Do you use Azure / Amazon Web Services or Office365? Yes - all three
- 12) Do you have a digital workplace strategy? Currently in the development stage

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Further information is also available from the Information Commissioner at:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Tel: 0303 123 1113 or 01625 54 57 45

Fax: 01625 524510 Web: <u>www.ico.org.uk</u>

I will now close your request as of this date.

Yours faithfully

Westminster City Council